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Dear Parishioner

This has been yet another good year for our Twinning project, with all three of our linked parishes receiving help.   

So far we have sent more than £10,000 to finance various projects, with yet more to follow when the sponsors’ gifts are sent.   In addition to this, Fr Denis went home with many gifts from parishioners and the Twinning fund, for himself and others. 

We will advise you early next year of the full amount given from the fund during 2008.

So what has happened this year?
Nsanje
We told you in January about the Resource Centre, which was established last year. This was set up to give some work experience to recent school leavers.   Around twenty youngsters were training on sewing machines to learn about garment manufacture. 
Those who visited Malawi in April were impressed by this splendid project.
Unfortunately, a few months later, thieves broke into the building and stole all the machines. 

We received a request for help from Fr Francis the Parish Priest and it was decided that we should help to replace the machines.   Fr Francis agreed to employ a night patrolman and install ‘burglar proof’ bars at the windows.   We then sent money to replace the machines and install the security bars.

The Resource Centre is now fully operative again! 

We have also sent money to extend the irrigation at the new plantation we helped them to start.   The primary school has a garden which is stocked with plants including maize, beans and mango trees.  This garden is used to help educate the pupils in food cultivation and sustain a feeding programme within the school.   

This project is proving a real success and the community hopes to be self sufficient in food in future years.   For a country with such extreme climatic conditions, this is an incredible feat and the help they have received from our parishioners cannot be understated.

We have also aided the school to refurbish desks and chairs from old broken bits which had been stored until money was available.   Much cheaper than buying new!

Kachebere
This is the parish where Fr Denis celebrates Sunday Mass.

The community did not have a primary school.   During 2006-7 we helped them by providing funds to convert an old brick building into classrooms.   We then supplied finances to re-roof the building before the rainy season started.   
This year we have given money to buy books and to start the construction of a separate brick building for year six pupils, which will be completed by the start of the next January term.

We have been told that this is a popular school with caring teachers and increasing numbers of children attending.  Numbers are important because this is a private school and parents pay fees for their children to attend.  

They may require further help to carry out major internal structural work but they should now have sufficient income for their everyday needs.

Chiringa
This very poor community, so isolated from other habitation, was desperately in need of food at the beginning of this year.   We sent a gift of £500 to help them over this crisis.
Our usual gift has been sent to the Playgroup to keep it running for another year - so for another year you will be providing a daily meal for 200 hungry children.
We have sent money to provide a year’s food for the school for the Blind.   There was also a gift to carry out urgent repairs, refurbishments and further bedding for the 17 students who live there.
This school has a good reputation and is well respected by the local education authorities.
We have received news that two of our priests have been transferred to other duties by their bishops.   Fr Alfred has been transferred from Chiringa Parish to another, much larger parish.  Fr Peter has been transferred from Kachebere Parish to become Rector of a junior seminary.   

We know the names of their replacements and are in process of establishing contact.   Neither of these moves will affect our projects within these parishes.
 A note for your diaries
We are holding a film show on Sunday 25th January which includes film taken on the recent parishioners’ trip to Malawi.   Much footage was taken which showed the very real welcomes we received everywhere we went.

Thank you very much for all you are doing for our brothers and sisters in Malawi.
Peter Wells
On behalf of your Malawi Team

“For look, The Kingdom of God is among you”
                                                       Luke 17.21

THE PARISH OF CORPUS CHRISTI TONBRIDGE AND ST PETER’S HADLOW


TWINNED WITH LINK PARISHES IN MALAWI








